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On 10 March 1973, the authors observed three Little Gulls (Larus minutus) at the tip 
of Cape Hatteras, near Buxton, N.C. The birds were feeding over the ocean with a large 
flock of Bonaparte's Gulls (Larus Philadelphia). The Little Gulls appeared slightly 
smaller than the Bonaparte's Gulls in flight. Two of the Little Gulls were immatures, and 
the third was an adult in winter plumage. The distinctive field marks of the immatures 
(dark crown patch, tail band, and dark wing-stripe) were repeatedly noted at close range 
by both authors. The adult was easily distinguished in flight by the very dark underwing. 
Although the weather was foggy, Parnell obtained recognizable photographs of an 
immature Little Gull. 

This rare European gull has been recorded regularly at several locations in the 
northeastern states for several years, and it is becoming increasingly regular along the 
mid-Atlantic cost in winter. There are four previously published records for North 
Carolina. Single individuals were seen at Roanoke Rapids on 29 August 1971 (Chat, 
36:30), offshore of Pea Island on 30 December 1971 (Chat, 36:22), at Bodie Island on 1 
October 1972 (Chat, 37:31), and again at Bodie Island in December 1972 (Chat, 37:16). 
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